
 

 

City of Hadley Council Minutes 

14 October, 2019 

 
Present:  Rick Like, Myron Bennett, Dale Pavlis, Henry Veldhuisen, Bonnie Petersen, Nick Pieske, Judy 
LaBoda 
 
Mayor Like called the meeting to order at 6:30. 
 
Welcome Guests:  NO guests 
 
Review October Minutes:   Minutes approved. 
 
Review Liquor Fund: Liquor fund approved; The Tile is in but cannot find anyone to lay the tile in the 
bathroom.  The sinks are in but Mike Lund hasn’t had time to install.  The turf for the batting cage is 
waiting for the correct glue to install the remainder.   
 
Review General Fund:  General Fund Approved. 
 
Review Water/Sewer Fund:  Water/Sewer Approved. 
 
Old Business: 

• MSP to allow horses in Dale Pavlis pasture and Petersen pasture on a permanent basis as long as 
they are the land owners.  This is tabled until Merlyn Anderson is consulted. 

• Tornado damage- nothing else has been done.  Estimates need to get completed.  The ballfield 
fence needs to be repaired; trees need to be removed; damage to the storage shed.  Cost to be 
reimbursed for clean-up.   

• Mike Zinnel will have his property burned by the fire department.  Judy will send the letter to 
Dean Larson.  The other property issues have been satisfied. 

• Rick purchased a double stainless steel freezer from an auction in Balaton. 

• Rick will talk to Wynia’s about a copy of the plans for hooking up to the cul-de-sac sewer for 
their addition and needs a permit from the city. 

• Nick will talk to S E H out of Sioux Falls for updating the city streets. 

• Rick has been visiting with Jean Christoffels about a flood plain ordinance.  The comments were 
that we had adopted the same as the County and piggy back off of theirs. 

 
New Business: 

• The Ditch issue will be litigated (hwy 30) 

• MnDot announces availability of $6.3 M in grants for local community projects.  Nick and Henry 
will follow up. 

• Dale will ask the County if there is a slow sign that is available and if it is okay to put a sign out. 

• MSP by Nick and Bonnie and to approve the construction at the Korver property. 

• Letter from Deb Lee was read by each council member as per her request. There was little 
discussion.   

• There was discussion about adding work to the mowing position to include some maintenance 
jobs as well. 



 

 

• Dale had looked at Greenwood nursery at Marshall and large size trees would be $350 each and 
that is not a planted price.  Dale will check with Barstad for pricing and planting.   

 
 
MSP to pay bills by Dale and Nick.  
 
MSP to adjourn by Henry and Bonnie . 
 
Respectfully submitted by Judy LaBoda, City Clerk. 
 
 


